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Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – June 4, 2013 – 7:15PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Helen Ballou 


Ed Cook         
 

John Lindgren
 
                  Louise Price                                 Steve Russo                      
Myra Emmons, Director 
PUBLIC SESSION:

Old Business:
Minutes:
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Louise, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of May 7, 2013.  Motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report: 
- John said the budget is in good shape.  He reported that the Friends gave us $ 1,400  for the Summer Reading Program plus an additional contribution for the children’s music series. 
- John presented an email he received from Tad about the Library helping with the elevator repair expenses; the Board felt they had already responded to the issues raised by it.
- Ed reminded everyone that we should be careful in our spending this year in order to try to help the Town pay for the Library’s elevator repairs.

- Ed will complete the report the town auditors need.
Director's Report:
- Myra submitted the Director’s Report (see attached).
- The staff learned some new features about Atriuum at the workshop they attended which will be very helpful in their work.

- The Summer Reading Program activities are all set.

  Building Maintenance:
    - The elevator should be repaired in a week or so.  The company doing the repairs is waiting for a part.
    - There is an unpleasant odor in the first floor of the building; Myra is trying to identify the cause.

    - Myra will talk with Tad about whether or not to have the carpeting cleaned this year.
   Computers and Equipment:
    -  Ed, Tad, and Myra held a conference call about buying a replacement computer for the office.  One of the office computers needs to be replaced.  Ed has done some research on buying a good replacement system.  We are waiting to get a price quote from Sequoya.  
    -  Ed will check with Tad to see if Sequoya is backing up our computers regularly the way Russ did.
New Business:
Credit Card:
TD Bank suggested to Myra that we use a gift card to pay for staff purchases.  We would be able to get a print out of charges and we would be able to add amounts to the card as needed.  The Board will consider this idea, and also explore other avenues.  After discussion, the Board recommended that for now, the staff continue to use petty cash or use their own funds and then obtain reimbursement from the Treasurer.
The Open House will be a 20th Anniversary Celebration of the Library moving in to its present building; the date will probably be September 28th. 
Ideas for activities include:  meet the trustees; a history of the library; a slide show of the library; a library tour; meet the staff; meet the friends; an origami demonstration; a raffle; face painting; balloons; why the Annex is needed; the Library Calculator; presentations from the Book Club and other groups that use the library.  Myra and Erin already started working on publicity ideas.  

Myra and Helen volunteered to make brownies or cookies; Myra will ask the Friends to help with refreshments.

Myra and the staff will work on lining everything up over the summer. Board members will be available to help if needed, and will review the progress at  the September Board meeting.

Ed moved to go into nonpublic session in accordance with RSA Section 91-A:  3, II (a); seconded by Helen; the motion passed unanimously at 8:45PM. 
On returning to the Public Session Helen moved to seal the minutes of the nonpublic session, which was seconded by Louise; passed unanimously. 
From the sealed minutes of the June 4th nonpublic session, unsealed by Library Board at its June 27th meeting: 
Myra stated that she would like to hire a Page for the summer to help out.  The summer Page would be paid out of funds allocated to hire substitutes.  John motioned to allow Myra to hire a summer page to work 8 hours a week at $ 9.00 an hour for 8 weeks.  Louise seconded; voted unanimously.

There will be a special meeting of the Board on Thursday June 27th at 7PM.  The Policy Manual changes, future agenda items, and long range goals will among the items to be discussed.
Helen made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:24; Ed seconded.  Voted unanimously.

Submitted, 


Steve Russo
